
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA Committee Head Meeting

September 10, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt, President
Michele Turner, Vice President
Heather Nalls, Vice President

Suzi Purdy, Secretary
Jennifer Briggs, Audit

Mary Rantala, Advisor


Tiffany Martin, Nominating

Cheri Lowe
Shayle McIntosh

Rebecca Nash

Beth Lipari


Elizabeth Stallings

Alanna Worrell

Jenny Longshore

Lindy Andresen

Amanda Boike

Carrie Parziale

Terri Beans


Melissa McDonald

Rett Liles

Danby Donlan

Barbara Yager

Allyson Anderson

Holly Johnson

Jill Akins


Christy Brock


Marguerite Fourquerean
Jennifer Newsome

Gina Crymes


Leighann Swanson

Geoff Palmer


Laurin Kennedy

Angie Keene


Meredith McGough

I. Meeting called to order at 7:52am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The prior Committee Head Meeting minutes were already approved.
III. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Committee Head Responsibilities:  Thanks to Barbara Yager for compiling a blue folder for each Committee Head.  Contains all pertinent info:  PTA “how tos”, committee responsibilities, roster w/ reporting structure, dates of Committee Head meetings, budget for each committee, expense reimbursement forms, etc.  Placed in Work Room box if not in attendance.
· Financials (in Lindy’s absence):  For check requests, ensure filing out green form, stapling receipts to BACK of form and placing in Lindy’s box in Work Room.  For big ticket items, now have credit card to use to avoid paying sales tax.  All deposit items must be placed in the lock box in Work Room (not Lindy’s box)!
· Communications:  Email Caroline by Thursday at 7am for all items to be included in weekly eblast.  All event flyers must be approved by Caroline or Kelly and must be placed in teachers’ boxes by Tuesday at noon for distribution in communication pockets.  Peach Jar flyer service also an option.  Once flyer approved, Arlene can send.  Use Room Moms, marquee, Timbertalk and Advocacy chair (Sterling Oliver) to communicate all pertinent info.
· South Meck Ambassadors:  Honor students who need to complete volunteer service hours are a great resource for events.  They did a great job at last year’s Bingo Night.
· Thanks:  Too many to list but thank you to everyone for everything you have already done for BWE.  If can’t fulfill duties, please ask for help! 
· Agenda:   E-mail Ellen if want to be added to monthly meeting agenda.
· Introductions:  All Committee Heads introduced themselves and the committee they are leading.
IV. Principal’s Report (Cheri Lowe)
· Paidea:  Training going on now.
V. Committee Reports
· Invest for Success (Mary Rantala & Danby Donlan):  Campaign going on from September 17th through October 16th.  Same theme  and brochure as last year with small tweaks.  Increased emphasis on participation rate and company matching.  All contributions are confidential.  Ensure differentiating between fundraiser and earnings from community building efforts (ie. Dining Nights Out, Checker’s Night, etc.).
· Read-A-Thon (Erin Bates):  Raised approximately $5,000.  Not enough to pay for doors so ongoing discussion on what to do with money.  Tomorrow will be drawing for 3 Kindles.  Lots of reminders went out via Eblast, Connect Ed and Room Moms.
· PTA Membership (Carmen Adams):  Some hiccups using online PTA membership forms.  Some folks not paying at all, some paying for only 1 when registered for 2 members.  Some wanted to pay via check.  Currently membership is low at only 239 members.  Will push again before online format closes on September 30th.
· Inclusion Week (Alana Worrell):  Runs from October 26th through 30th.   Need volunteers for book reading and activity that will take place in the Media Center.  New materials and activities this year.  Sign Up Genius to come.
· Lunch Room Monitors (Lindy Andresen):  Would love any ideas to attract more volunteers.    We have full time monitor but need additional person in attendance.  Volunteers allow Teacher Assistant to complete other necessary duties.  Currently just one large Sign Up Genius instead of doing by grade level.  Recommendations were made to encourage those who already come to lunch to participate as an “extra set of eyes”.   Also ideas of making up business cards for Lunch Monitor to hand out to those eating lunch with their kids and adding sign to Lobby Guard to encourage volunteering.
· A Child’s Place (Jane Frazier):  First collection now going on in 5th grade running from September 16th through 18th.  Requested crayons, tissues and hand sanitizer.  Lunch for winning teacher and class gets to spin prize wheel.  All other grades will be participating during the year based on A Child’s Place’s needs.
· Room Moms (Melissa McDonald):  Everyone should have gotten communication from their Room Moms by now.  If not, please e-mail her.
· Photography (Beth Lipari):  Will take photos of anyone who needs photo for directory.
VI.  Meeting adjourned at 8:26am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

